
WES SBDM Meeting, September 5, 2019 
 
Mr. Dodd called the September SBDM meeting to order at 4:00pm on September 5th. 
 
Members present​: Jeremy Dodd, LeAnnda Drysdale, Natalie Wolfe, Lora Mason,  Kristen Hildebrand, and Anthony Sarcione.  

Guests present:  

Approval of the Agenda: Natalie Wolfe made a motion to approve the agenda.  A second motion was made by 

Lora Mason.  

Minutes from August:​ ​Natalie Wolfe made a motion to approve the August SBDM minutes.  A second motion was made 

by Lora Mason. 

Budget:  Natalie Wolfe made a motion to approve the budget.  A second motion was made by Anthony Sarcione. 

Invoices:  Lora Mason made a motion to approve the invoices.  A second motion was made by Natalie Wolfe. 

Good News: ​Cross Country did well.  Owen West placed in the race.  Welcome new babies to the families of Kevin Berry, 

Christina Butch and Todd Dupin. 

Student Achievement: ​Star Testing is finished.  No reports were available.  Mr. Dodd will discuss with council at the next 

SBDM meeting. 

Old Business:  ​Mr. Dodd collected the remaining SBDM training certificates. 

New Business: 

Field Trip:  ​Elementary Newscast-Chantel March-September 26-KET Studios.  ​Natalie Wolfe made a motion to 

approve the field trip request.  A second motion was made by Kristen Hildebrand. 

1st Grade-October 9-Evans Orchard​.  Anthony Sarcione made a motion to approve the field trip request.  A second 

motion was made by Kristen Hildebrand.  

4th Grade-October 9-Cincinnati Zoo.  ​Natalie Wolfe made a motion to approve the field trip request.  A second 

motion was made by Anthony Sarcione.  

Fundraiser Request: ​WEBO-Fall Festival-September 27.  ​Natalie Wolfe​ ​made a motion to approve the fundraiser. 

A second motion was made by LeAnnda Drysdale. 

    Art-Katie McLafferty-Art to Remember-Kdg-5th grade-September thru November.  ​Natalie Wolfe​ ​made a 

motion to approve the fundraiser.  A second motion was made by Anthony Sarcione. 

School Profile Report:  ​Highlights programs offered in our school.  It includes how schools implement the Kentucky 

Standards for the programs of Health and PE and Visual and Performing Arts.  Career and Technical Education do 

not apply to us.  ​Mr. Dodd reviewed with Council.  Council signed September 5, 2019.   

Class Sizes:  ​1st Grade class size numbers are 26 and 27.  Mr. Dodd has requested, in his report to the Board, the 
teacher position that was reduced in 1st Grade be added back.  We will have to wait until after the Board meeting 
this Tuesday to hear the outcome.  
 
Local Planning Committee:  ​Districts have this committee in place to have a say in what the future plans of the 
school are.  KDE says the teacher representative has to live in the district, but can act as the teacher representative 
and a SBDM representative.  We must also have an in district parent representative.  ​Anthony Sarcione will be the 
teacher representative for the Elementary. 
 

Topics for Next Meeting: ​Class Sizes.  Title I Funds were cut. 
 



WES SBDM Meeting, September 5, 2019 
Next Meeting Date:  October 3rd, 4pm 
 
Motion to Adjourn:  Natalie Wolfe made a motion to adjourn​.  A ​second motion was made by LeAnnda Drysdale. 
 


